
Antonio Zaino 

7 South Ridge Road 

Brookfield, er 06804 

February 22, 2022 

To: Commissioner Drummond 

I have been a Westchester County employee for 35 years and have decided to retire on March 24, 2022. 
My final title was Assistant Commissioner of Planning. Over the years, one of my primary functions was 
as a project manager for the County. I supervised the design function In Planning and handled Federal 
and State grants and capital projects. During my tenure, I worked with many private consultants, 
although I was not the person that determined whether they were to be hired. 

I have been offered an opportunity to work for A.I Engineers (Dolph Rotfefd Engineering) who knows my 
work and does work within the County. I seek permission to work for this firm, or any other, on 
projects, which may be awarded to this consultant through a competitive process. 

The employment is for a part time position and my contract, Is no way Is dependent on getting work 
from the County. In this case, the consultant works for Department of Public Works and I have never 
nor wfll I ever be part of the RFP or award process. 

I ask that, you and both the Board of Ethics and the Board of Legislators grant a waiver pursuant to 
Section 883.402 of the Code of Ethics. I believe that I do not violate any ethical considerations as I will 
be separated from the County and I will not be active on any projects not competitively bid. 

CommisslonerDrummond: ~ ~ 
County Attorney: _______________ _ 

Board of legislators: _______________ _ 


